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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

October 22, 2007

Academic Council Room

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the September 24, 2007 meeting were approved.

President’s Report
President Bottomly opened the meeting with news that Josie DeMaso's had been hired as the new Assistant to the President, beginning November 1, 2007. Josie will be managing the President's calendar among her other duties.

The President expressed her gratitude to Donna Volpe Strauss for chairing this year's Charitable Giving Campaign and encouraged all staff members to participate.

She then announced that the College is preparing for reaccredidation, with a visit of the New England Association of Schools and Colleges (NEASC) reaccredidation team scheduled for spring 2009. A steering committee to be identified within the next weeks would be asked to coordinate the process, which requires the institution to demonstrate that it meets the 11 standards of the accrediting body. President Bottomly's hope is that this committee will not only focus on the short-term reaccredidation process, but will do a thorough job of thinking about the future of the College, and will guide the institution toward a more concrete delineation of our academic mission and priorities, and will perhaps become a permanent committee of Academic Council. Questions the committee might consider include: 

* What is the proper content of a liberal arts education today? 

* What are our short- and long-term goals? 

* What changes should we undertake? 

* What programs should be developed and strengthened? 

* How do we prepare students for a complex, global world without sacrificing our core mission? 

* What is the right balance between teaching and research? 

* Are our organizational practices properly configured? 

The committee will help us identify what it is that Wellesley does, does well, and could do better. Having a clear sense of what distinguishes Wellesley College will help those of us who are the College's external face. 

Human Resources Update
Eloise McGaw informed those in attendance that the Illuminator  had been sent out recently and encouraged everyone to read through it. She pointed out that open enrollment for 2008 benefits would begin on November 1 and that the annual benefits fair would take place on that day from 9-12 in Tishman Commons. Flu shots would be available for $20 on a first-come-first-served basis. She also announced that health care costs will increase 9.1% on January, with no increases in co-pay or changes in plan design. She reminded council members that it is necessary to sign up for flexible spending accounts every year and that reenrollment forms would be sent to home addresses. She also announced that a number of information sessions and programs would take place this fall; details are available on the HR website and in the Illuminator. 

Davis Museum Update: David Mickenberg
David Mickenberg, Director of the Davis Museum & Cultural Center, announced that the Museum reopened this fall after a 16-month renovation and thanked the approximately 100 individuals who assisted with the reopening events on September 19. (He also apologized to those among the 1400 people attending the opening who were unable to access the food.) He explained that the newly reconfigured Davis Museum emphasizes the connection between the art on display and the College curriculum. The focus is more on breadth and less on depth, with permanent collections now organized by theme rather than culture or chronology. The reinstallation will occur over a three-year period, and the first reconfigured galleries, "What it Means to be American," and "Beliefs, Ideals and Stories," are now open to the public. The Museum is making expanded use of technology, with tours and information that can be downloaded to iPods in preparation for or in conjunction with a visit, and more touch screen computers in the galleries. These media, along with resources available in the lounges throughout the Museum, aim to place the art within a context for visitors. David invited members of the Wellesley community to get in touch with him if they would like to take part in a Davis Museum focus group. 

First Year Program: Lori Tenser

First Year Dean Lori Tenser was invited to provide council members with an overview of the College's award-winning First Year Orientation program, which has undergone dramatic changes in the past two years. Lori pointed out that the key components of the program include planning throughout the year, clear goals and a relevant theme, student involvement at all levels, cross-campus collaboration and the innovative use of technology. The main goal of the program is to help people feel like they belong, and this year's theme was "Creating Connections," symbolized by the image of a Chinese knot to visually brand the program. During the course of the program, new students were able to make connections with other new and returning students, as well as faculty, staff and the larger community. A new, student-conceived feature of the program was an event titled "A Taste of Wellesley," open to students from Wellesley, Babson and Olin, at which about 25 area businesses came to campus with samples and information about their services and products.

Wellesely October Weekend (WOW): Katherine Langmaid
Katherine Langmaid, of the Alumnae Association, announced that this year, for the first time, Homecoming, Friends and Family Weekend and the Alumnae Association Board Meeting was combined into one event called the Wellesley October Weekend or "WOW." The brainchild of athletic director Bridget Belgiovine, the event welcomed some 1200 participants. Katherine thanked all those in attendance who were part of the event. 

Wellesley Charitable Giving Campaign: Donne Volpe Strauss
Donna Volpe Strauss, chair of this year's charitable giving campaign, announced that this year's campaign would run from Monday, November 5 until Monday, December 3. Once again the organizations supported by the program would be Rosie's Place, Community Works, the United Way and Oxfam. Donna commented that last year's campaign raised $107,355.16. The year, the campaign's goal will be both to increase the dollar amount raised and the participation rate. She invited council members both to contribute to the campaign and to the annual raffle, to celebrate the end of the campaign. Ideas for raffle prizes include baked goods, plants, gift certificates, knit goods, tickets and lessons. Donna announced that this year's campaign would be "paperless" with information going out to employees by e-mail rather than in paper form. A new First Class conference "Charitable Giving" has been created to facilitate communications. 

Campus Sustainability: Patrick Willoughby
Patrick Willoughby, Co-chair of the Wellesley College Sustainability Advisory Committee, reminded those in attendance that October was Sustainability Month. He invited council members to attend a Webcast on October 24 from 12-1:30 on sustainability issues and also to take the Sustainability Pledge and participate in some of the Committee's other October events: tire-check workshop, farmers' market, veggie bus and a recycled products fair, among others. The students have worked hard with some creative approaches to saving water and energy. A shortened shower day and student study parties are two highlights. Patrick reminded everyone to "Reduce, Reuse and Recycle."

Open Mic
Martha Dietrick, PERA, announced that all new cardio and weight training equipment had been installed in the Sports Center. 

Susan Richman, Information Services, encouraged council members to review the Computer Security Checklist at http://www.wellesley.edu/Computing/Security/.

Annick Mansfield, Office of Institutional Research, announced a program called "Focus the Nation," that had been presented at Academic Council and also aims at increasinig awareness of sustainability issues on college campuses across the countries.

Kate Salop, Executive Assistant to the President, announced that the space launch of Wellesley alum Pam McElroy would be shown on October 23 from 11:30 in Punch's Alley.
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Thomas-Starck

Secretary
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